

Kenley Weekly News 14 January 2022



Football Match Report

Kenley vs Oakwood A team

On Wednesday, Kenley Primary football team played 2 matches against Oakwood.

The A team started well, but we weren't challenging enough to get the ball, so they scored in the 5^{th} minute. After they scored, we started to push for the ball and Kyle scored a really good goal in the bottom left corner of the net. Oakwood scored another quite quickly making it 1-2.

We played hard, but they ended up scoring 2 further goals making the final score 1 - 4.

We are looking forward to playing them again next Wednesday, away at Oakwood.

The B team were a bit nervous at the start, but we soon started tackling and pushing up the pitch towards the other team's goal. Tyrese scored just before half time making it 1-0.

After half time, Oakwood got the ball a few times and managed to get the ball on target, however they didn't get to score as Matias made some good saves.

It was an amazing match and we are looking forward to playing Oakwood away next week.

By Matias and Freddie.

Clubs

This week saw the start of many of our externally run clubs including:

Tennis on Tuesdays: Year 1 to 4

Football on Monday: Years 3 - 6 and Thursday: Years 1 and

2

Gymnastics on Wednesday: Years 1 - 3

iRock on Thursday morning: open to all year groups.

If you are interested in signing your child up for any of these clubs, please go our school website where you will find more information.

Information about internally run clubs will be sent out over the coming week.

Please note: there will be no drama club this term.

	_		
A ++ ~ ~ ~	Janes -	fa = + h i	is week
AHEN	iance	ior in	IS WEEK

Reception	93.4%
Year 1	96.4%
Year 2	92.7%
Year 3	94.8%
Year 4	95.1%
Year 5	97.0%
Year 6	92.9%

Late collection

Please collect your child promptly after school—infants finish at 3.10 pm and juniors finish at 3.15 pm. If there are exceptional circumstances for collecting your child late, please notify the office. We now have a book that will need to be signed for any late collection.



Reception places for September

If your child is due to start Reception in September this year, you must complete the online application with your home local authority by **Saturday 15**th **January**.